
Town of Durham 
Board of Selectmen  

Special Selectmen’s Meeting 
June 23, 2016 

 
Call to Order:    Selectman Wakeman called the meeting to Order at 6:00 p.m.  
 
Members Present:  Chairman Jeffrey Wakeman, Vice Chairman Sarah Hall, Selectman Mark 
Blake, Selectman Joshua Libby, and Selectman Michael Stewart.  
 
Also Present: Road Commissioner Calvin Beaumier, Town Administrator Ruth Glaeser, Town 
Lawyer Jack Conway, Ronald Dube, Tim Grant, Ramona Grant, Ken Scribner, Parker Morse 
and Scott Wheelis (arrived late) 
 
Quorum:  Chairman Wakeman announced a Quorum had been met with five (5) members 
present. 
 
Chairman Wakeman asked Tim Grant if he would like the hearing to be in executive session 
or open session. 
 
Tim Grant indicated verbally that he would like the hearing to be open session. 
 
Road Commissioner Calvin Beaumier recommends to the Board that Tim Grant be 
terminated.  The Road Commissioner outlines the reasons for his recommendation. 
 
Tim Grant is given the opportunity to answer the charges. 
 
A conversation ensues. 
 
Chairman Wakeman moved the Board into deliberation and each member shares their view 
on the recommendation. 
 
Chairman Wakeman moved to put Tim Grant on a thirty (30) day probationary period and 
remove him from paid administrative leave. 
 
Seconded by Michael Stewart.  Motion carries 5-0. 
 
Chairman Wakeman stated the Board will meet again in thirty (30) days. 
 
Chairman Stewart Moved to adjourn at 7:15pm 
 
Seconded by Joshua Libby.  Motion carried 5-0.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
__________________ 
Ruth Glaeser 
Town Administrator 


